



TO: Mayor Shaun Sipma

Members of the City Council

FROM: Dan Jonasson, Director of Public Works

DATE: April 24, 2020

SUBJECT: P# 3529.3 MREFPP PHASE BU-1B – BURLINGTON LEVEES PHASE B

I. RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. Recommend Council approve the lowest qualified bid for, Phase BU-1B of the MREFPP and recommend award of this phase by the SRJB to Wagner Construction, the apparent low bidder.

II. DEPARTMENT CONTACT PERSONS

Dan Jonasson, Director of Public Works	857-4140
Ryan Ackerman, Administrator – SRJB	857-8737

III. DESCRIPTION

1. Background

Construction of flood risk reduction features for the City of Burlington, ND is part of the overall Mouse River Plan. Replacement of the Colton Avenue bridge began in 2019 and will be complete in May 2020. The project was initially programmed to be a part of the entire Burlington levee project; however, when bid prices for Phases 1, 2, and 3 in Minot came in below budget, some of the funds were reprogrammed to advance other phases of the Mouse River Plan.

Plans and specifications for the Burlington levee project were approved by Minot City Council on November 4, 2019; Reimbursement Resolution No. 3640 was also approved at the same meeting, which covered the funding for the entire Burlington project. The Souris River Joint Board approved the plans and specifications for the project at their December 5, 2019 meeting.

B. Proposed Project

The levee construction for Burlington has been split into two phases with phase BU-1B consisting of interior drainage facilities, Kittelson pump station, utility relocations, and approximately 3,500 feet of earthen levee. Phase BU-1C will be bid at a future date and consists of approximately 5,800 feet of earthen levee and a grade raise of Park Road.

The Souris River Joint Board opened bids for Phase BU-1B on April 16, 2020 and intends to award the work to the lowest qualified bidder.

C. Consultant Selection

Consultant selection was done in accordance with NDSWC requirements.

IV. IMPACT:

A. Strategic Impact:

This will be the second phase of flood control for the Burlington Community. The final phase will be bid in the near future, and will complete the flood control required for Burlington.

B. Service/Delivery Impact:

N/A

C. Fiscal Impact: Phase B

Construction Engineering	\$1,360,000
Phase BU-I Phase B Bid	<u>\$8,994,588.62</u>
TOTAL	\$10,354,588.62

Minot Sales tax/Bond 35%	\$3,624,106.02
NDSWC Funds 65%	\$6,730,482.60

V. ALTERNATIVES

N/A

VI. TIME CONSTRAINTS

N/A

VII. LIST OF ATTACHMENTS

A. Copy of Engineer's Bid Tabulation.